The three Selectmen met with Mr. & Mrs. Burton Knight regarding their building permit application to convert a newly-purchased house on River Rd. to a two-apartment dwelling. Point in question is that this building is connected to the Town Hall well and the Selectmen are concerned whether the water supply can handle the extra use.

The original contracts to the water rights were read and discussed.

Mr. Knight advised that they plan to prohibit use of washing machines and dishwashers in these apartments.

Selectman Todd then questioned whether the existing septic system would accommodate w two familtes. Mr. Knight agreed that if there should be a problem, it would be his responsibility to make corrections.

The three Selectmen could see no reason to withhold the permit, therefore a permit was issued. Next week, the Knights will sign their Water Contract Agreement.